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Covid-19 has played havoc on SPBC. We had to cancel two general membership meetings and 
basically all of our events including our regatta and the Commodore’s Ball. Now we have to 
move the general membership meeting to a new location. The new location will be at Harmony 
in Action 3335 Woodward Ave in Windsor. It is imperative that you respond to the e-mail due 
to the limited seating that is available. Besides the change of watch there is important financial 
business that has to be addressed and voted on.

On the lighter side our boat has been winterized, wrapped and put to sleep waiting for a warm 
bright spring day to once again live in the water.

Three generations serving
Southwestern Ontario since 1947

519-969-2129
www.happydaysboatcentre.com

1475 Cabana Rd E, Windsor, ON N8W 5W8

Certified factory trained technicians • Friendly knowledgeable staff • Full parts & service department • Hauling up to 20,000 lbs.

Website Link

Facebook Link

http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
http://www.facebook.com/happydaysboatcentre/
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ViceCommodore’s
Report    Dan Fitzpatrick

As November arrives and we look towards the winter months without our boats please remember that 
SPBC still goes forward. 2020 was a troubled year for us boaters and Canadians in general, with trav-
el and gathering restrictions being placed upon us to keep us safe it did not allow the Club to conduct 
our usual events. Membership also suffered this year with the onset of Covid-19, to all current members 
THANK YOU for standing by our Club and helping us make it through the year. 

With the Change of Watch quickly approaching there are still a few positions open on the executive for 
2021. We are in need of an Assistant Fleet Captain, Regalia Officer and Secretary. If you are interested 
and have been around the club for a few years, please considering volunteering for one of these posi-
tions. 

As I am sure all of you are aware there is a lot of behind the scenes work that goes into the successful 
execution of any boat club event. Our events are only as good as the members who volunteer to help. 
Hopefully going forward into 2021, Covid 19 will become more manageable and we will be able to return 
to a new normal life.

On the Regalia front the account with Vista Print is ready to utilize
Open your browser and search Vista Print, open the Main VistaPrint site
Go to the top right corner and click on Sign In
The email address is: spbcregalia2019@gmail.com
The password is: SPBC2019
Our account number is:  9476-0126-8230
We have 2 different designs we can utilize that are on this webpage. Both can either be iron on or em-
broidered depending on the size and application.  It is a little tricky to navigate the design process the 1st 
time. I used the call in phone number for assistance. I ordered 2 sweatshirts, 1 ladies and 1 mans. I also 
utilized the Promotique site for the womens shirt. You can navigate there using the tabs on the top left 
side of the website.  There are 3 tabs VistaPrint, Promotique, & Digital Design.
The prices were reasonable, obviously the more that is ordered at the same time the better the price is.  
Both sweatshirts were about $55.00 out the door with taxes and shipping. They will be shipped to our 
address and are prepaid at check out with your personal credit card. Approx 3 weeks for delivery. I have 
attached pictures below of what I ordered .



Fleet Captain’s
ReportGreg Jolie

FC
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Although I am still unable to attend the AYC meetings due to the continued US/Canada border 
closure, I have received an AYC report.  The Poker Run schedule has been pushed out 1 year.  
All the Poker Runs that were supposed to occur this year are now scheduled for next year with 
the addition of Seaway so there will be 6 Poker Runs next year.  You will need to attend all 6 
Poker Runs to get a flag.  Also the Fleet Captains voted to not have a Fleet Captain of the year 
this year.  And lastly Toledo Yacht Club has been added to the schedule for 2022.  There will 
be 6 that year and all will be required to receive a flag.  

Stay safe and hope to see you all soon!

http://www.islandviewmarina.com
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Membership Chair

Patricia Bastien
Report

pba

As everyone knows there has not been much happening around the clubhouse, so, unfortunate-
ly, there is no report for that, but I plan to send out membership renewal invoices right after the 
Change of Watch in December. If anyone has an address, email address or phone number change 
that I don’t know about, please send them to me before then.  All correspondence pertaining to 
membership will reach me at membersofspbc@gmail.com.

Thanks and hope to see you at the Change of Watch, December 4th!

http://www.dansnauticalshop.com
http://www.simply-swimwear.com
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Coronavirus restrictions allowing, we will have our General Membership /Change of Watch 
Meeting on Friday December 4, 2020.  Further details to follow. The success of this Club 
depends on your attendance.  Please plan to attend.  

I hope you and your families stay safe and am looking forward to seeing you all soon!  

Many thanks to all for your continued support! 

ReportMary Brannagan

Recording Secretary

mailto:mmarco%40mmarcoservices.com?subject=
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                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice  1998 Sue Laporte
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*  1999 John Taylor*
1972/73    Shad Richard* 2000 Don Gulick
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*  2001 Jim Cyrowski
1976           Orv Mackey*  2002 Dave Wright
1977           Bob Morley  2003 Gary Frowley
1978           George McKee* 2004 Gary Coles
1979           Stan Beneteau* 2005 Chris Amlin
1980           Jack Northwood* 2006 Bill Woods
1981/82   Mike Martin*  2007 John Bowers*
1983/84   Ken Thoms  2008 Marty Zamparo*
1985/86   Bob Walker  2009 Shawn O’Neil
1987          Murray Byers* 2010 Reg Major
1988          Al Kersey*  2011 Sharon Amlin
1989          Gerry Murphy  2012 Jerry Taylor
1990          Vera Haller  2013 Matt Morrison
1991          Jack Robertson* 2014 Reg Major
1992          John Glover*  2015      Doug Potier
1993          Brian Hale   2016      Keith Postma
1994          Drew Paupst                   2017      Izzie Dulmage
1995          Steve Willing  2018 Rick Ingalls
1996          Bill Fairlie                        2019      Neil Bastien
1997          Bob Coulter

Flag Officers
Commodore  Bill Deans               519-978-9183
Vice Commodore        Dan Fitzpatrick      519-817-0747
Rear Commodore       
Fleet Captain              Greg Jolie                519-967-8801
Immediate P/C          Neil Bastien            226-787-9992

Directors
Communications Rick Ingalls            519-735-7345
Recording Secretary  Mary Brannagan    519-967-8801
Treasurer  Pat Brough
Membership  Pat Bastien               
Fleet Chaplain  Fr. Stan Fraser       519-734-1744

Directory

Nov Birthdays

 Vera Haller   Nov. 5
 Pat Ferguson   Nov. 8
 Elizabeth Esposito  Nov. 8
 Mariann Reiner  Nov. 11
 Barry Chute   Nov. 24

Nov Anniversaries

 Dave & Cynthia Chemello  Nov. 5
 Claudio & Lynne Sandre  Nov. 25
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This year’s Bridge, faced with the restrictions imposed by our Government to combat the 
impending Corona Virus will be listing events as they are organized.  Polls on interest of 
attending will be taken and if the result is poor ( less than 10 ), the idea will be scrapped.  
As the restrictions are lessened, more events will be planned.  

This is a notification and cordial invitation to attend the General Membership Meeting 
and Change of Watch Ceremony of the Sun Parlour Boat Club.  It will take place on 
Friday, December 4, commencing at 7:00 pm.

This meeting is important and your presence is requested as all previous attempts 
this year have been pre-empted because of the Covid 19 restrictions, and topics vital 
to the operation of the Club need to be addressed.  Due to the scope of the event, 
it was necessary to utilize an area much larger than our clubhouse to facilitate the 
social distancing requirement, and so, this meeting will take place in the Harmony In 
Action Bldg. located just off Walker Rd. at 3335 Woodward Blvd.  (A MAP is included 
in the invitation form)  Also, facemasks will be mandatory and there will be hand san-
itizer provided to assure your safety and to fulfill the necessary requirements of the 
day.  There will be a limit of up to 50 people allowed to attend and so please respond 
early to secure your seat for the meeting.

Please respond by Nov. 15.  You can respond by clicking HERE.

PC Rick Ingalls
2020 Communications Officer

General Membership Meeting & Change of Watch Ceremony

mtg
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